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Greetings from Senator Thanh Hai Ngo 

 

I would like to extend my warmest greetings to all those taking part in the cultural gala 

event in support of the Golden Village for the Elderly. 

 

The Golden Age Village for the Elderly is an honourable project that aims to provide our 

seniors with the support they deserve to live in happiness, and in safety. 

 

The proceeds will facilitate culturally adapted health care services, and enhance the 

quality of life for the seniors of our community. This facility located in the City of Vaughan, will 

care for our elders by offering services that meet the residents cultural, linguistic, housing, and 

dietary needs. This meaningful endeavor will also ensure that our cultural heritage is sustainable 

for future generations to come. 

 

I would like to applaud the members of Làng Duõng Lão Tuõi Hac, the Vietnamese-

Canadian community, and everyone in attendance. Your generous support recognizes how 

Canada’s seniors have helped build and make our country great.  

 

Please accept my best wishes for an enjoyable gala, and a successful fundraising event. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Honourable Thanh Hai Ngo 

 


